

## Reta Burns in **England**

March 2025

Dear Prayer Partners,

How quickly time has flown! Marcia and I took a never needed time away to visit America and Canada for three and a half months furlough, visiting family and our mission office in Tennessee. We were graciously received everywhere we visited, and reassured of their love and prayers.

We returned in mid November and jumped immediately into the work as both our pastor and his wife were unwell. Christmas was a busy but profitable in reaching into the community. Our pastor and a couple from the church do an open air outreach in the center of Market Harborough and have had numbers of people take literature and some visit our services. Other ministries in the church included the Late Night Shopping in Market Harborough which gave a group of us the opportunity to pass out 600 tracts. Marcia and I hosted a dinner at the church for our Coffee Morning people as well as the churches Christmas fellowship.

Shortly after Christmas, both Marcia and I became ill with some sort of virus. We took time off to recover and believed we were over the worst when we took ill once again. It has been a month long recovery and a while yet to get our strength back.

Trinity Baptist Church celebrated its 20 year anniversary in February. Both Marcia and I have been a part of the church since the beginning. We have had years of blessings and times of discouragements, but God has always been faithful and it is a joy to see the work begin to flourish. We had a young man saved and recently baptized, and a lady recently saved, desiring to be baptized. God is good!

Thank you for your prayers and continued support of God's work in Market Harborough.

Yours in Christ, Reta Burns

In England: 16 Upper Dane, Desborough, Northants. NN14 2LB

Baptist International Missions, Inc. 100 Ridgewood Ave. Guelph, ON N1H 6C5

Baptist International Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9215, Chattanooga, TN USA 37412

Reta's E-mail: remaruk2@juno.com

